DEPARTMENT OF HAEMATOLOGY



Consultants: Dr Isobel D Walker Dr Anne N Parker Pr R Campbell Tait Dr I Grant McQuaker

Honorary Consultant: Dr Tessa tiolyoake

3rd Floor, Macewen Building Castle Street Glasgow G4 0SF

Dr I D Walker's Haematology Clinic Wednesday 26 September 2001

Dr Duncan Bridgeton Health Centre 201 Abercromby Street **GLASGOW** G40 2DA

LMcL/JM/0439157V

28 October 2001

Dear Dr Duncan

VICTOR TAMBURRINI (27/04/57) 284E London Road, Glasgow, G40 1PT

I reviewed the above gentleman on 26 September 2001. I had called him back to the clinic as the result of his hepatitis serology had come to light. When I saw him at the clinic, I explained to him that he was Hep C positive. I have arranged for him to see Sister Nelson on Friday 5 October at 11.45 and I have referred him to Dr Stanley's Clinic. He does in terms of the transmissions of Hepatitis C, he does not feel he has had any high risk behaviour. I do note that he had a blood transfusion in 1998 when undergoing a bilateral mastectomy and appears to have had four units of blood at this time. It would be unlikely for Hepatitis C to be transmitted in blood these days, however, it is not impossible and I will contact BTS regarding this.

I have not made any plans to follow him up at the Haematology Clinic at present but if you would like us to see him again, we would be more than happy to do so.

Yours sincerely

L MCLINTOCK Specialist Registrar

cc Dr A Stanley, Consultant Gastroenterologist, Glasgow Royal Infirmary

Fax: 0141 211 4919